



**KEMENTERIAN AGAMA RI
PENILAIAN AKHIR TAHUN GENAP
MTs MIFTAHUL HUDA JAMBON**

TAHUN PELAJARAN 2020 / 2021

Mata Pelajaran : BAHASA INGGRIS
Kode : K – 13
Kelas : IX (Sembilan)

Hari,Tanggal : Selasa, 16 Maret 2021
Waktu : 90 Menit
Pukul : 07.00 – 08.30 WIB

Nama :
Nomer Ujian :
Kelas :

I. Multiple Choices

Choose the best answer by crossing A, B, C or D on your answersheet!

This text for number 1 to 4.

Once upon a time, there was a kingdom named Umbul Wening ruled by Prabu Ranubahu. He had a very beautiful daughter, Dewi Arum. She had a bad habit. She could swim for many hours in the pond and forgot everything even her duties as a princess.

One day, the people of the kingdom suffered a terrible illness. Lots of them were died. Nobody could cure the illness. Until one day, an old man visited the king and told him that the illness could be cured only with the rare flowers from the pond in Krendawahana jungle which had to be picked by Dewi Arum.

Then, the king asked Dewi Arum and her ladies-in-waiting to go to the jungle to pick the flowers. After a very difficult journey, they finally arrived at the pond. The water of the pond soon attracted the princess. She jumped to it and swam for hours neglecting the ladies who reminded her about the mission.

Hearing about the princess' behaviour, the king got angry. Then, he went to the jungle to see the princess. Arriving there, he said angrily, "People are waiting for you to bring the flower to cure them, but you neglect your duty. You'd better stay here in the pond forever!" Suddenly, the princess disappeared from the water and amazingly appeared as a beautiful white flower. The king took it to the palace and surprisingly the people were cured. They named the flower water lily or bunga teratai in Indonesian.

1. The writer's purpose writing the text above is
 - A. to entertain the readers with the story
 - B. to describe the water lily
 - C. to tell about the water lily
 - D. to explain about the name of teratai
2. What happen to Dewi Arum after her father got angry with her?
 - A. She suffered from a serious illness.
 - B. She went to the jungle.
 - C. She changed into a water lily.
 - D. She lived in the pond
3. What can we learn from the story?
 - A. We should be happy.
 - B. We should prioritise our duties.
 - C. We should be patient.
 - D. We should work hard for success.
4. Then the king prayed to God to heal the illness.
The underlined word can be best replaced by
 - A. pray
 - B. cure

C. suffer

D. swim

The text is for number 5 to 8.



5. The writer's intention to make this text is
- A. to promote special cuisine for Ramadhan in Novotel's restaurant
 - B. to welcome Ramadhan with Java and Arabic cuisine
 - C. to give *Ta'jil* for moslems in Ramadhan
 - D. to entertain the readers with the program of Novotel
6. How long will the program last each days?
- A. It will last for four hours.
 - B. It will last for four and a half hours.
 - C. It will be held for five hours.
 - D. It will be held for five and a half hours.
7. If you come together with five friends in that restaurant, you all have to pay
- A. IDR97,000
 - B. IDR458,000
 - C. IDR485,000
 - D. IDR582,000
8. Ramadhan Traditional Cuisine Buffet Dinner
The closest meaning of underlined word is
- A. defend
 - B. permit
 - C. allow
 - D. self-service

The dialogue is for number 9 and 10.

Sasa : Hi, my sister. Are you doing your assignment?

Elina : Yes. This is so boring. I want to go to school again.

Sasa : Let's pray that this pandemic will end soon.

Elina : Why do we have to stay at home?

Sasa : Because we ...(9) if we make contact with other people outside. That's why we must stay at home and avoid direct contact with other people, except our family at home.

Elina : Is there any vaccine for the corona virus?

Sasa : Yes, of course. Some vaccines ...(10) to cure covid 19, But we still must obey the rules and keep ourselves safe.

Elina : Okay. Mom said we also have to exercise and eat healthy foods, right?

Sasa : Absolutely! You're smart, Elina.

9. A. can easily be infected
B. can easily being infected
C. can easily be infect
D. can easily been infected
10. A. has been invented
B. have been invented
C. has invented
D. have invented

This dialogue is for number 11

Fathir : Why do you look so sad, Hasan?

Hasan : My mother was sick. My father informed me last night.

Fathir : Oh, I'm sorry to hear that. ... to the hospital?

Hasan : Yes, my father took her to the hospital at 08.00 p.m.

Fathir : I hope she will be fine soon.

Hasan : Thank you.

11. A. Were she taken
B. Was she taken
C. Were he taken
D. Was he taken

12. Arrange this jumbled words into a meaningful order of passive voice.

used	head	to	the	helmet	protect	is	your
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8

A. 8-2-7-1-3-6-4-5
B. 8-2-7-6-3-1-4-5
C. 4-5-7-1-3-6-8-2
D. 4-2-7-1-3-6-8-5

13. Which of the following arrangements can be the best order of passive voice?

aglonemas	cultivated	leaves	have	For	been	their	beautiful
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8

A. 1-4-2-5-7-6-8-3
B. 1-4-6-2-5-7-8-3
C. 1-4-6-2-5-7-3-8
D. 1-4-6-8-5-7-2-3

This text is for number 14 to 17.

Rainbow is a natural phenomenon in the form of arc spectrum in the sky caused by the refraction of light. Rainbow appears after the rains. The colors are red, orange, yellow, green, blue, indigo, and violet.

Rainbow is in the form like an arc. However, it actually has a circle shape. The half of the circle can be seen when we see from the higher places such as a mountain or when we are on a plane.

The colors are formed as the effect of the refraction and reflection of the sunlight. After raining, the sunlight, which is the white light, touches the raindrops and it is reflected. The light will be separated in different degrees and produces different wavelengths.

These wavelength are accepted by our eyes in the form of different colors or spectrum, and we call it as a rainbow. As its position is opposite the sun, we need to turn our backs to the sun to see it.

14. What is the topic of the passage?
- A. It is about the form of a rainbow.
B. It is the way to see a rainbow.
C. It is about the process of making a rainbow
D. It is about a rainbow.

15. The first paragraph tell us about
- | | |
|--|------------------------------------|
| A. the general classification of a rainbow | C. the colors of a rainbow |
| B. the description of a rainbow | D. rainbow appears after the rains |
16. We can see the circle rainbow by
- | | |
|----------------------------|----------------------------------|
| A. focussing on the sun | C. turning our backs to the sun |
| B. turning eyes to the sun | D. seeing it from a higher place |
17. How many colors of spectrum does probably appear in a rainbow after rain?
- | | |
|-----------------------------------|-----------------------------------|
| A. It has more than seven colors. | C. It has less than seven colors. |
| B. It has seven colors. | D. It has six colors. |

the text is for number 18 -21.

The Siau scops owl (*otus siaoensis*) belongs to the owl family. People usually call it Celepuk Siau and can only be found in Sangihe, North Sulawesi, Indonesia.

Celepuk Siau is a small species of owl. It is only 17cm long. The eyes just like other owls, are big and round. The fur is blackish brown. The birds are active at night and spend the daytime resting. They hunt insects.

According to the IUCN (International Union for Conservation of Nature) the birds are critically endangered. They are losing their habitat because of illegal logging.

(taken from Erlangga X-press UN SMP/MTs 2020 Bahasa Inggris)

18. The writer's intention to write the text is....
- | | |
|---|-----------------------------------|
| A. to give information about celepuk siau | C. to tell the writer observation |
| B. to retell celepuk siau in sangihe | D. to how to meet Celepuk Siau |
19. These are true about the descripton of Celepuk Siau, **except** ...
- | | |
|-------------------------------|-------------------------------------|
| A. It eats insects. | C. It has big and round eyes. |
| B. It has blackish brown fur. | D. It spends the night for resting. |
20. The birds are active at night.
This sentence means that owls are
- | | |
|--------------|------------|
| A. diurnal | C. amphibi |
| B. nocturnal | D. natural |
21. According to the IUCN (International Union for Conservation of Nature) the birds are critically **endangered**.
The bold typed word has the closest meaning with
- | | |
|---------|------------|
| A. lose | C. extinct |
| B. save | D. exist |



Look at the advertisement beside.

22. What will the reader whose phone is broken probably do after reading this advertisement?
- He/she will bring it to be fixed in C&T Smartphone.
 - He/she will sell it to C&T Smartphone.
 - He/she will buy the new one in C&T Smartphone.
 - He/she will break it in C&T Smartphone.
23. The C&T Smartphone's services which is not offered is
- broken glass and LCD
 - battery replacement
 - water damage
 - aplication store
24. The similar meaning of repair is
- unlock
 - service
 - restore
 - replace

The text is for number 25 to 28.

One day, a rabbit will cross the river, but he cannot swim. He has an idea. He called the head of the crocodile who was swimming in the river. Rabbit asks the head of crocodile.

"How many crocodiles are there in this river?" Head of crocodile answered "We have twenty tails here".

"Where are they?", rabbit asked for some time. "What for?" The head of the crocodile asked. "I have a special present for all of you from the king", explained the rabbit.

"You're all good, so I want you to line up regularly", said the rabbit

The chief of crocodile then called out all his friends and marched regularly. Then the rabbit starts the calculation by jumping from one crocodile to another crocodile: one, two, three, four ... to twenty, and finally he thanks all the crocodiles because he can cross the river.

25. What can be inferred from the last paragraph?
- The rabbit jumped into the river.
 - The rabbit called out the crocodiles.
 - The rabbit can cross the river safely
 - The rabbit jumped to count the crocodiles..
26. What made the head of crocodile called out of his friends?
- He thought they would get the present from the king.
 - He thought they would get the meat from the rabbit
 - He thought he would eat the rabbit.
 - He thought he could catch the rabbit.
27. What might happen if the crocodiles knew the rabbit's trick?
- They would catch the rabbit for meal
 - They would ask for the present to the rabbit
 - They would let the rabbit cross the river
 - They would send the rabbit home.

28. The moral value you can learn from the story is

- A. act first to solve the existing problem
- B. do anything to solve the problem
- C. play with crocodiles to solve the problem
- D. think first to solve the existing problem

The text is for number 29 to 31.

Order Today and Save up to 50% Off

Starting at Rp50.000,00 to Rp125.000,00

High quality T-Shirt are great way to market your business
or send as a gift

100% preshrunk cotton T-shirt

Easy to design and order

Available sizes are S, M, L, XL

For further information contact www.kaoskujozz.com.



29. This advertisement might be useful for

- A. a person who will share the T-shirt
- B. a person who will sell the T-shirt.
- C. a person who will advertise his/her business..
- D. a person who will make the T-shirt for a gift.

30. If we want to buy the T-shirt, we should

- A. come to kaoskujozz every day
- B. call kaoskujozz to get 50% off
- C. order by online at www.kaoskujozz.com
- D. orderby phone at www.kaoskujozz.com

31. Available sizes are S, M, L, XL

The oppositemeaning of the underlined word is....

- A. unobtainable
- B. possible
- C. probable
- D. usable

The lyric is for number 32 -35

Insha Allah by Maher Zain

(Intro 1)

Everytime you feel like you cannot go on

You feel so lost

That you're so alone

All you is see is night

And darkness all around

You feel so helpless

You can't see which way to go

Don't despair and never lose hope

Cause Allah is always by your side

(Chorus)

Insha Allah, Insha Allah

Insha Allah, you'll find your way

Everytime you commit one more mistake

You feel you can't repent

And that its way too late

Your're so confused, wrong decisions you have made
 Haunt your mind and your heart is full of shame
 Don't despair and never loose hope
 Cause Allah is always by your side
 Insha Allah, Insha Allah
 Insha Allah, you'll find your way 2x
 Turn to Allah
 He's never far away...

Source: [Musixmatch](#)

32. The topic of the song is
- | | |
|----------------------------------|------------------------------------|
| A. every human being do mistakes | C. keep strong and be happy |
| B. Allah is far away from us | D. you will find your way to Allah |
33. If your heart is full of shame, you would better to
- | | |
|--|--|
| A. find the way to school to study | C. find something that makes you happy |
| B. find the way to Allah for forgiveness | D. find something to forget it |
34. "Haunt your mind and your heart is full of **shame**."
- The synonym word of shame is
- | | |
|------------|----------------|
| A. rewards | C. sins |
| B. gifts | D. forgiveness |
35. The word **you** in the lyrics refers to
- | | |
|---------------|-----------------|
| A. the author | C. the writer |
| B. the reader | D. the listener |

The text is for number 36 to 40

There once lived a monk called Shan, in a village in China. He had earned a great name for himself. But he was very arrogant.

Qui Jun heard of his arrogance and wanted to teach the monk a lesson. He went to meet Shan who neither greeted him nor acknowledged his presence.

Meanwhile, the son of an army officer wanted to meet Shan, and Shan welcomed him happily and respectfully.

After the army officer's son had departed Qui Jun asked Shan the reason for his double-faced behaviour. "Why is it that you greeted the army officer's son so respectfully, yet behaved so arrogantly towards me?"

Shan had a quick reply: "Please don't get me wrong. For me greeting means not greeting and not greeting means greeting."

Qui Jun understood the monk's mischief and hit him hard on his head with his stick. "According to your logic, beating you means not beating and not beating you means beating. Therefore, I have to give you a beating," said Qui Jun.

Shan immediately realized his foolish actions and started showing respect to everyone he met.

36. The writer's intention in writing the text is to
- | | |
|--|--|
| A. to amuse the readers | C. to warn person to be respectful. |
| B. to teach an arrogant monk a lesson. | D. to describe Shan's doubled-faced behaviour. |

37. Why did Qui Jun hit Shan on his head?

- A. He knew that Shan would not be angry.
- B. He wanted to teach Shan a lesson.
- C. He hated Shan so much.
- D. He liked hitting a monk.

38. What can we learn from the story?

- A. We should respect the officer we meet.
- B. We have to ignore an ordinary person.
- C. We should respect to everyone we meet.
- D. We have to be foolish to everyone we meet.

39. He went to meet Shan who neither greeted him nor acknowledged his presence.

The underlined word has the closest meaning with

- A. earn
- B. ignore
- C. welcome
- D. behave

40. ... and Shan welcomed him happily and respectfully.

The word **him** in that sentence refers to

- A monk
- B. Shan
- C. Qui Jun
- D. Army officer's so

II. Essays

41. Read this song lyric:

Kill'em with Kindness

By Selena Gomez

The world can be a nasty place
You know it, I know it, yeah
We don't have to fall from grace
Put down the weapons you fight with

Kill 'em with kindness 5x
Go ahead, go ahead, go ahead now

We're running out of time
Chasing our lies
Everyday a small piece of you dies
Always somebody
You're willing to fight, to be right

Your lies are bullets
Your mouth's a gun
And no war and anger
Was ever won
Put out the fire before igniting
Next time you're fighting

A. What does the singer want to convey through this song lyric?

B. **Put down** the weapons you fight with. The similar meaning of put down is

42. Read this text, and answer the questions briefly.

Maleos are megapodes which means as big feet. It can be found in the east of Borneo, the island of Sulawesi. Maleos have a unique reproductive strategy. Instead of building conventional nests, they simply burry their eggs and walk away. Maleos lay their eggs in warm volcanic soil or open patches of coastal sand, heated by tropical sun.

A. The text mainly discusses

B. What do Maleos do to lay their eggs?

43. Arrange these jumbled words into a meaningful passive voices. sentences.

A. her - pictures - coloured – are – by - being

B. copied - be – file - immediately - the - should

44. Read this advertisement and find the answers.



A. This leaflet might be useful for?

B. Mention match categories in Hudson Open!

45. Read this narrative text.

There once lived beautiful Javenese princess named Roro Jonggrang. She was sad because her father, Prabu Baka, was defeated and killed by Bandung Bondowoso who wanted to marry her. She really didn't want to marry him, so she made a condition that she would marry him if he could build thousand temples in one night as wedding gift. Bandung agreed this condition.

Being helped by the spirits of demons, Bandung started to build the temples. Roro Jonggrang was panic knowing that the temple was nearly finished. So, she woke all women in her palace up to make a noisy sounds of grinding rice that made roosters crowing because the dawn had already broken. It made the spirits demons leave Bandung alone finishing the temples.

Knowing that Roro Jonggrang had decieved him, Bandung became angry and cursed her. Suddenly the princess turned into a statue.

A. What made the spirit demons couldn't finish the temples?

B. What can we learn from the story?